
January 2024

 Dates to Remember 

January 1 ~ New Year’s Day 

January 11 ~ general meeting 
Medford Memorial Community Center 

7:00 PM 

January 15 ~ Martin Luther king jr 
National day of service 

January 18 ~ dinner social 
Ginger  
6:00 PM 

January 23 ~ fifth grade spelling bee 
Allen school 

6:00 PM 
Snow-date January 30 

January 30 ~ book club 
Susan’s house 

6:00 pm 
Pending spelling bee  

Presidents’ Message

January program 

Valentines for 
vets: 

We will again 
prepare handmade 

cards for residents 
of the VA home in Vineland  

Refreshments 

Appetizer ~ Kathy g. 
Dessert ~ ann

Happy New Year!   

We hope you had a wonderful holiday and that all are well.  We know a 
few of you had illnesses around the time of the holiday party.  We have 

our big projects right around the corner.  First up is the 5th grade 
spelling bee on January 23rd. (snow date is January 30th) It will be held 
at Allen Elementary School in Medford.  Please let us know if you can 
volunteer to help that night.  We also provide snacks for the kids and 
their parents.  Please let us know if you can donate chips/snack bags/

juice boxes, etc.  This is a fun event for the kids and is very important to 
our community.   

Thank you to those who have volunteered to bring food for the 
Garden District January Council Meeting which will be held at the 

Porch Club of Riverton on Thursday January 18th. If you are interested 
in attending, registration is at 9:30, the meeting begins at 10am. The cost 

is $5.00.  RSVP by January 11th to Kim Otto, District Assistant - 
kmotto3@aol.com - 856 429-7896.  A light lunch will be provided.  The 
afternoon session will be Program Assistance when a representative 

from each club will report on three programs that were held by their 
club during 2023, using the Report Writing Form.  

 They would like us to donate PABA/fragrance free shampoo, 
conditioner, body wash, and deodorants for Emmanuel Cancer 

Foundation.   

Also please be thinking about our Spring Fashion Show and Tea.  Ask 
your friends to save the date and be looking for items we can use in our 

silent auction.   

We look forward to seeing you at our January 11th club meeting and to 
a great 2024! 

Thank you for all you do! 
Ellen and Shawn

mailto:kmotto3@aol.com


 

The last thing he told me 
By Laura Dave  

Before Owen Michaels 
disappears, he smuggles a note 
to his beloved wife of one year: 

Protect her. Despite her confusion and fear, Hannah 
Hall knows exactly to whom the note refers—Owen’s 
sixteen-year-old daughter, Bailey. Bailey, who lost her 
mother tragically as a child. Bailey, who wants 
absolutely nothing to do with her new stepmother. 

Susan’s house ~ January 30 ~ 6:00 pm 
Pending spelling bee snow date 

Wanna read ahead? 
February ~ the Dutch house by Ann patchett  

March ~ Fahrenheit 451 by ray Bradbury 

           Social News
Our 5th grade spelling bee has 

been one 

 of our most well received 

Community educational 

initiatives.  Elaine has been at 

the head of this event for many 

years and has announced that this will be her last year in 

this position.  We need a member or members to step up and 

shadow Elaine so as to be able to take over for the 2025 

bee.  Let’s not let this one go! 

We will shortly begin the process of nominating members 

to the executive board for club year 2024-2025.  Please, 

please consider joining the board in order to have an 

influence on the direction of our club.  The time 

commitment is only a couple of hours a month ~ some 

months not even that.  All of the current board will be 

available to chat and answer any questions you may 

have.   

Thanks to tish for 
organizing the police 

tree decorating and to 
Chris, Anne, Susan 
and former member 
Karen for helping! 

Thanks to Elaine and 
Susan for organizing 
our holiday party and 

to Joyce and annahita for helping. 

Thanks to Elaine for chairing her last spelling 
bee. We are still in search of a member to head 
up next year’s bee.  Please consider this very 

worthy program. 

Save the date 
We will again join the south 

jersey pops for their thank you 
for the music concert ~ music 

from the 1770s, 1870s and 
1970s. The concert will take 

place on March 24.  Link for the 
tickets to follow. 

Dinner  

We will have a dinner social at ginger on January 
18 at 6:00 PM. Ginger is at 7 Wilkins station road in 
Medford.  Please let Kathy know asap if you will be 

attending for reservations.

           Things to Consider

! 

Club Presidents' Manuals 
• Video: A Leadership Guide for a Successful Club 

• Club Manual 2022-Sec.1-5 

• 2022-2024 PROTOCOL Manual 
Please encourage all members to sign up for the weekly 

eConnection. 
NJSFWC E-CONNECTION Enrollment Form

All of this information is available, including the monthly 
ALMANAC on the NJSFWC website, and available to all club 

members. 
Barbara McCloskey 

President-Elect 
New Jersey State Federation of Women's Clubs 

(973) 219-1794 
bmccloskey31@gmail.com 
Love, Loyalty, Friendship 

The Bonds of Volunteerism
Visit our website www.medfordwomansclub.com

https://njsfwc.org/a-leadership-guide-for-a-successful-club/
https://gbr3a0.p3cdn1.secureserver.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/12/ClubManual2022-Sec.1-5-USE.pdf
https://gbr3a0.p3cdn1.secureserver.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/2022-PROTOCOLforformalmeetingsREV.pdf
https://gbr3a0.p3cdn1.secureserver.net/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/NJSFWC-E-CONNECTION-Enrollment-Form.pdf
mailto:bmccloskey31@gmail.com
http://www.medfordwomansclub.com


NJSFWC news 
                             



 
 

Gfwc news 

The woman’s club of Medford is a proud 
member of the New Jersey state federation of 

women’s clubs and in turn of the general 
federation of women’s clubs. 

Club women are ‘dedicated to community 
improvement by enhancing the lives of 

others through volunteer service’.

Member blog 

Take a look at what members around the country  
have to say about what we do and why we do it 

https://www.gfwc.org/news-publications/blog/

Hotel Bookings for the 2024 GFWC Annual 
Convention are Now Open 

 
Book Here 

For room booking questions, please contact 
the Hilton Chicago at (312) 922-4400 

 

https://9qwj0.r.sp1-brevo.net/mk/cl/f/sh/1t6Af4OiGsEagAuEKz2jHoJRujzWhZ/L8VYe8EkYZyN
https://www.gfwc.org/news-publications/blog/

